
SOUTH DAKOTA COMMISSION ON GAMING 
Notice of Public Hearing to Adopt Rules 

A public hearing will be held at the City Hall, 102 Sherman Street, Deadwood, South 
Dakota, on Tuesday, March 18th, 2024, at 9:00 a.m., MT, to consider the adoption and 
amendment of proposed rules numbered: 

§§ 20:18:15:30.20 Variations of the Play -- Double Down Madness.
§§ 20:18:16:15.24 The play -- Run’em Twice Poker.

The effect of the rules will be to offer a variation of play and corresponding pay table for 
Blackjack and a new poker game and corresponding rules associated therewith.  
The reason for adopting the proposed rules is to offer a variation of Blackjack in effort to 
provide varying table options and interest in a new bet variation.   

The poker variation will offer a new game option that provides different variations of play 
from the currently authorized versions.  Each of the rules variations are anticipated to be 
offered in establishments within the jurisdiction of the South Dakota Commission on 
Gaming.  

Persons interested in presenting amendments, data, opinions, and arguments for or against 
the proposed rules may appear in-person at the hearing, or mail or e-mail them to South 
Dakota Commission on Gaming, 120 Industrial Drive, Suite 1, Spearfish, South Dakota, 
57783 and mark.heltzel@state.sd.us. The deadline to submit any such written comments for 
consideration by the South Dakota Commission on Gaming is seventy-two hours before the 
date of the public hearing.  

After the written comment period, the South Dakota Commission on Gaming will consider all 
written and oral comments it receives on the proposed rules. The South Dakota Commission 
on Gaming may modify or amend a proposed rule at that time to include or exclude matters 
that are described in this notice.  

For Persons with Disabilities: This hearing will be located at a physically accessible place. 
Please contact South Dakota Commission on Gaming at least 48 hours before the public 
hearing if you have special needs for which special arrangements can be made by calling 
605-578-3074.

The text of the above-proposed rules are available on the South Dakota Administrative 
Rules website at: http://rules.sd.gov/.Copies of the proposed rules may be obtained without 
charge from:  

South Dakota Commission on Gaming 
120 Industrial Drive, Suite 1 
Spearfish, South Dakota   57783 
Telephone: (605) 578-3074 

Published at the approximate cost of $________. 

http://rules.sd.gov/

